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INDIAN INSTITUTE OF PUBLIC ADMINISTRATION

INDRAPRASTHA ESTATE, RING ROAD, NEW DELHI-110002 (INDIA)

Admn./M/5(10)/2022
September 9, 2022

Dear Sir/Madam,

As you are aware, there is a contradiction between membership of Regional and Local
Branch. A member residing within the area of a Local Branch is considered to be a member of
that Local Branch. However, he or she is not considered to be a member of the Regional Branch
of the State. Accordingly, the Executive Council in its meeting held on 5" July, 2022 rectified
this anomaly and approved the following amendment in the Byelaws of the Regional and Local
Branches of IIPA as under:

“A member residing within a State or U.T. shall be a member of the Regional
Branch of the State or U.T. also, irrespective of the fact that he or she resides in an

area covered by a Local Branch-and is 2 member of that Local Branch.”
This is for your kind information and record.
Yours sincerely,
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(Amm Ranjan)

Registrar

Chairmen and Hony. Secretaries of the Regional and Local Branches
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